“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


March 2010
Current News & Items of Interest:

Norfolk Police Alert:  The Norfolk Police have noticed a large rise in the number of vehicle license plates being stolen.  Police officials believe the thieves are after the vehicle license plate renewal stickers not the actual plate itself, given that all vehicle property taxes must be paid before a plate renewal sticker is issued.  To help counter thief of your vehicle license plates and/or renewal stickers, police officials have suggested etching your renewal stickers and installing more secure license plate screws.  Expanded information on both the etching and license plate screws is attached (attachment 1).
Informal Vendor List: Several HOA members continue to ask and suggest that the HOA generate an informal list of vendors who the homeowners might find helpful of those who "they" might recommend to help do anything for their houses, i.e., roofers, landscapers, plumbers, etc.  If you have had good experiences and would recommend a vendor(s) to your neighbor, please forward information about the vendor(s) and their specialty to Jim Casey (teamcon@rcn.com).  Jim has volunteered to put together an informal list and make it available to our HOA members. Note:  The beginning of a vendor's list is provided as the last page of this newsletter (attachment 2).
BayBreezePoint is on Twitter: Twitter is a free service that lets you keep in touch with people through the exchange of quick, frequent answers to one simple question: What's Happening?  Join today to start receiving BayBreezePoint's tweets.  If you are already a Twitter user, you can add "BayBreezePoint" to your alerts or to get to BayBreezePoint latest web posting from Twitter.com, simply search for BayBreezePoint.  

Volunteers Needed:  Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  Currently, our community needs volunteers in the following areas: Hearing Committee (this committee conducts due process hearings regarding alleged violations of the Covenants or Rules and Regulations); and Neighborhood Watch. 

"If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members." 
Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force:  A summary of the February meeting follows:  
· Police Report: For the period February 1-24, 2010, there were 57 incidents reported to police -- most of these were minor burglary reports (vehicle break-ins).  The Little Creek Blvd area appears to be the hot spot for vehicle break-ins.  Police reps stressed locking your vehicles and never leaving valuables in open sight within your locked vehicles.  If you see strangers in your area who concern you, call #911 and report them -- let the police decide their status.
· 1st Bay Development:  An update presentation was provided by the developer.  Development would utilize the areas between and around 1st and 2nd Bay between Pleasant Ave and Ocean View Ave and is still in the development phase.  
· Project Focus:  Has been a productive effort over the last three plus years.  Teamed with the Norfolk Police, Project Focus efforts have helped reduce the Ocean View crime rates by 59% for violent and 68% for property since 2006.  

· Beach Cleanup and Prep for the Coming Season:  Active beach cleanup and maintenance will begin around mid-April.  Expect cleaner beaches and additional trash cans.

· Beach Shore Protection:  Recent Nor'easters have drastically impacted the Willoughby area beach dunes.  Plans are underway to reclaim some displaced sand and rebuild the damaged dunes.

· Ramada Inn/HoJo:  Norfolk has purchased the old Ramada Inn located across from the City Park Beach on Ocean View Ave near Chesapeake Blvd.  The building will be demolished.  Norfolk will review its options for land reuse.  
Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its March meeting on March 15th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA. Quick recap of key BOD discussion items follow:

· ARB -- BOD appointed a revised ARB membership for 2010 including designation of three alternates to ensure timely completion of both applications and review processes.  Revised ARB membership includes:  Primary Members -- Jan Blosser (Chair), Kathleen Renault, and Ernie Hubbard; and Alternate Members – Joe Wilson, Roy Miller, and Christie Cornetta.
· HOA Insurance Requirements -- BOD discussed the results of a recent meeting with HOA insurance agent.  It was determined that the HOA does not need to add coverage for Workers Compensation but it does need to revise its Fidelity Bond/Employee Dishonesty coverage per recent Commonwealth of Virginia guidance.  BOD and our management company will review the required coverage versus our current policy limits and make appropriate adjustments to future policies.
· HOA Financials -- BOD discussed past budgets and current year projections.  It was determined that recent budgets were balanced with the exception of refund payments to HOA members who had made past HOA fee overpayments (credits).  These credit repayments (refunds) created shortfalls in prior budgets that required creative funding and the use of reserve account funding to balance the impacted budgets.  BOD established a goal of clearing up all HOA member credit account balances by the year of 2010 so future budgets and accounting will not be impacted by such actions.  The BOD also decided to cease issuing HOA fee payment books and require all HOA members to pay their annual fees via one payment that will be due NLT January 31st of each year.  This action will save the HOA hundreds of dollars and numerous labor hours attempting to track quarterly payments, plus it will be an easier method for each HOA member to pay their annual fees. 
The April BOD meeting will begin at 6:00 PM on April 19th --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  


Club Updates:


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes' March 2nd meeting was hosted by Jan Closson.  The next Bunco Babes meeting will be hosted by Cindy Black on April 6th.   


Decorations Club: No report this month.  


Social Club: No report this month.
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	Crime Prevention Tips to Prevent the Theft of License Plates & DMV Registration Decals

Don’t Be A Victim


Worried about the rising number of license plate thefts and stolen DMV registration decals?  Put an end to the chances of yours being stolen and install anti-theft screws. 

The anti-theft screws special design allows the screws to be fixed in place, and cannot be removed without the use of a unique tool rather than a common screwdriver.
Pictured below are just a few varieties that the anti-theft screws come in and they can be purchased at your local automotive stores.
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· After applying DMV decals to your license plates, use a sharp edged object to slash marks vertically and horizontally on the decal to lessen your chances of becoming a victim of theft. 
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Attachment 2
	What
	Who
	Contact information

	HVAC and water heaters
	Les White
	(o) 464-4891  (c) 650-3971

	Plumbing /sprinkler inspections
	Jeff Ingmire
	(o) 583-7890

	Electrical
	John Jackson (Integrity Electric)
	618-7161

	Landscaping/lawn
	Jamie Nisbit
	724-3787

	Interior/exterior painting & repairs
	Angel
	277-8166

	Fireplace (gas) 
	Gas Specialty Comp
	479-2537
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